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Classified Staff Council

August 22, 2016 Meeting Minutes
I. Call to Order – 2:06
II. Attendance- Shannon Payton, Melanie Baker, Terri Klepak, Thomas Queen, Hilary Curto, 
Pat Stroud, Kristi Aulick, Natalie McFeley, Shelley DeLuca
III. Special Guest Dr. Vickie Riley speaks on communication goals 
a. Dr. Riley Offered an apology for the miscommunication that arose about the step
increase and said she will work hard in the future to make clearer any changes that will be made beforehand
b. Questioned CSC for ideas on how to have better communication in the future. Suggestions were:

i. CS should be involved with or at minimum communicated to about decisions directly involving them before a final decision is sent for approval

ii. CS should be told the truth from the beginning, not shielded from it then find out changes later - after they have already been made and it is too late for discussion

iii. More consistent email process: CS receives repeated emails on certain items, then none on others. More standard of getting all information out needs implemented. Some of the most important information is not being relayed.

iv. Rumors – work as a CS unit on getting hearsay answered/looked into/explained as quickly as possible to stop the spread of unnecessary and untrue stories.
c. Dr. Riley also discussed the increased workload yet no increase of pay. She values all the efforts the College staff has put into taking on extra jobs and helping out with additional duties. Staff has focused on increased enrollment as well as retention of students and she appreciates all our hard work greatly. 
IV. Board of Governors meeting Aug. 25, 5pm – all CS invited to support Shannon Payton as she is scheduled to meet with the group and discuss our concerns about this years step increment and the effects it has on our employees
Adjournment – 3:12pm
